








New Arrival and Dismissal Procedures 

 

In an effort to improve our procedures and the safety of all of our students we are putting in 

place new drop off and pick up procedures. The new arrival procedures will go into effect on 

Monday, October 6, 2014. The new dismissal procedures will go into effect Tuesday, October 

14, 2014. Please be patient as we all become accustomed to these new procedures. Please 

keep in mind we are implementing these to help ensure the safety of our children. 

 

ARRIVAL PROCEDURES: Dave in lobby with walkie talkie 

Each morning the front door will now lock at 7:30AM. There will be a teacher on duty in the 

lobby from 7:30 to 8:00 who will let students into the building. Parents will not be allowed in 

the building unless you have business in the school office. The office will be notified via walkie 

talkie that you will be coming to the office for whatever business you may have. All preschool 

parents are welcome to remain with their children in the lobby until the preschool teacher 

comes to collect them at 7:50am.  On days where there are presentations that parents are 

invited to a sign in sheet will be in the lobby to be completed before you enter the building. 

 

DISMISSAL PROCEDURES: 

 

BUSES: Maggie and Irene in cafeteria, Dave at bus door 

Immediately after afternoon prayers all bus students will be asked to report to the cafeteria. 

Students will sit down at the table that is designated for their bus. 

The teacher will go through each table and confirm all students are present who need to be on 

the bus that day. 

Buses will pull up to the playground door and the teacher on duty at the door will notify the 

cafeteria teacher which bus arrives. The cafeteria teacher will tell the door teacher the count of 

students who will be exiting for the bus. The students will be sent out and the door teacher will 

count off students for the bus. All communications will be done via walkie talkie. 

 

 



CARS: Each homeroom teacher prek-5th grade, Katie and Lisa in middle school 

Beginning on Tuesday, October 14, 2014, students will be dismissed by grade level and a 

handoff from teacher to parent will occur. This will require parents to arrive in a timely manner 

and be aware of where their children will be dismissed.  Parents cannot remain in their car but 

must physically come to the curb for dismissal. Once you have your child we ask that you leave 

the front of the school to allow other parents in to pick up their children. 

Dismissal will occur in order by grade level as follow this will allow parents ample time to move 

between doors should they have students exiting either door: 

Preschool and Kindergarten: Main school door 

Grade 1 and Grade 2: Main school Door 

Grade 3 and Grade 4: Old bus door at end of building closest to Main Street driveway. 

Grade 5 and Grade 6: Old bus door at end of building closest to Main Street driveway. 

Grade 7 and Grade 8: Main School Door 

By conducting this hand off from the classroom teacher to the parent we hope to increase the 

security of our students. 

We ask for your patience as we perfect this procedure. 

 

AFTER CARE Teresa 

After Care will be called after buses. Those students will report to the aftercare area of the 

cafeteria. 

CLUBS: Debbie Kubeck 

Will be called after aftercare and report to the gym until the teacher running the club is finished 

dismissing their car students. 

 

 

 


